

Natasha Elcock Chair Grenfell United

15 Marylebone Road London NW1 5JD

Tel: 020 3350 4460

Email: louise.proctor1@nhs.net

15 October 2018

## Dear Natasha

Thank you for copying us in to your letter sent to Professor Yvonne Doyle (Regional Director PHE), James Brokenshire MP, Nick Hurd MP and others. We share your concerns in light of recent media coverage and I thought it would be helpful to respond, setting out the position of West London Clinical Commissioning Group.

Public Health England acts as the statutory adviser to NHS England and the NHS in general. We understand that they and the Royal Borough of Kensington Chelsea's Director of Public Health have reached out to Professor Stec following Friday's media coverage to discuss her findings.

We would support the relevant scientific experts coming together to share their findings. This will allow us to respond to any newly presented advice and through this inform the development of a systematic monitoring and health checks programme.

We have already been working with Grenfell United and the wider community to introduce services to address concerns including:

- A fast track respiratory service which will treat both adults and children
- A programme of respiratory events where local people can come along and have their concerns addressed

We are committed to working with Grenfell United and the local community as we move forward and would welcome a further opportunity to meet with you.

In the meantime we would recommend that that any person with immediate worries about their breathing and health should contact their GP.

Yours sincerely

**Dr Andrew Steeden** 

Acting Chair, West London CCG

**Louise Proctor** 

Managing Director, West London CCG

Acting Chair: Dr Andrew Steeden Accountable Officer: Mark Easton Managing Director: Louise Proctor

